
                 SHAC Meeting Minutes  

      February 7, 2023 
 

Meeting called to order by Deb Harner. 

Meeting lead by Cassie Street- Chair 

Attendees: Deb Harner, Cassie Street, Sue Brown, Vicky Ybarra, Sheila Domstead, Dr. Piantini, Kally 
Roberts, Isaac Rodriguez, Sherelle Shaw, Toshia Silva Reyes 

New Business:  

Wellness Policy Review-Victoria Ybarra brought up that the Wellness Policy is due for the tri-
annual review. The areas of review are Health, Physical Education and Nutrition.  

The head of curriculum is the one that needs to call for the review. Vicky stated and the results need to 
be presented to the board. We will review the procedures since we had a waiver in 2020 due to Covid. 
Deb Harner, Sue Brown and Vicky Ybarra will try to get the review done before the next SHAC meeting. 

Old Business: 

 Back to School Bash-We need to start contacting and getting agencies and vendors on the list 
for the Back to School Bash in August. The date is August 5, Saturday from 8:30-11:30. 

  Sue- has secured the shot clinic to be present for student immunizations.  

 She has talked with Agri-life in Waxahachie and they offered the roll over car, car seat 
inspections, distracted driver exhibit and offered nutrition program for the event. She will call 
and confirm since their last meeting. 

Medical City Arlington has offered to attend and have programs. 

Angela- Unite Red Oak meeting coming up, see if any options for presentations there. Three mental 
health hospitals may want to attend, Hickory Trail, Children’s and another. 

The document we used that year was resent for people to enter the agency, contact person and 
information on a spreadsheet.  

Suggested that PTA members go to their groups and ask what information they want presented at the 
event, so we can cover the topics to meet the community needs. 

It is everyone’s responsibility to contact agencies and companies to participate in the Back to School 
Bash and record the information on the spreadsheet. 

 Google spread sheet available to share with information booths from Angela once revised. 

Food trucks and activities will be present again this year.  



May have fee for vendors selling but not informational booths. Have spreadsheet ready for the next 
SHAC meeting in March.  

Review of By Laws and Amendments- The suggested amendments made to the bylaws at the last 
meeting were reviewed and a vote taken. Vote taken and in favor of accepting the amendments as 
written. 

Fentanyl/ Narcan Committee- We had plans to attend the Parent University meeting that was dealing 
with vaping and Fentanyl. The meeting was cancelled due to ice. The committee was going to review the 
information and decide if more information needs to be available to our parents. We discussed how to 
get more people to attend these informational meetings. Suggestions are teacher newsletters, grade 
level newsletters at the elementary schools. Middle School and High Schools have a periodic newsletter 
that goes to the parents. Information on the programs can be included there. Record the sessions and 
parents can watch from home.  A suggestion for childcare for parents to encourage more to attend. 
Stickers to go home with students regarding the program. Incentives from the teachers were other ideas 
for increasing attendance. 

Good News- Impact Red Oak has donated $100,000 for the renovation of the old Lion’s Club facility that 
is used for the Red Oak Senior Citizen Center now. 

Next meeting of SHAC is on March 7. 

Meeting closed at 6:51. 

 


